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Draft Long-Term RFQ – Version 2 posted April 22, 
2022 

Feedback Provided by: 
• Name:  Mike Fletcher 

• Title:  Project Manager, Climate Change Resiliency 

• Organization:  City of Ottawa 

• Email:   

• Date:  May 2, 2022 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback. Please see City of Ottawa Comments in 
the General Comments/Feedback area. 

 

Regards, Mike  

Feedback Form 



Draft Long-Term 1 RFQ, 22/April/2022 2 

Draft LT 1 RFQ 
Topic/ RFQ Section Feedback 

Qualification Submission 
 
Qualification Submission / Section 2.7 (b)(i) 

 

Team Member Mandatory Requirements 
 
Large-Scale Team Member Experience / Section 3.2 (a) 

 

Team Member Mandatory Requirements 
 
Small-Scale Team Member Experience / Section 3.2 (b) 

 

Evaluation of Entity Development Experience 
Threshold 
 
Large-Scale Entity Development Experience Threshold / 
Section 3.3 (a) 

 

Evaluation of Entity Development Experience 
Threshold 
 
Small-Scale Entity Development Experience Threshold / 
Section 3.3 (b) 

 

Determination of Eligibility 
 
Section 3.4 

 

General Comments/Feedback 
• The City of Ottawa is encouraged to see that behind the meter is now being considered.  

• In line with the Climate Emergency unanimously declared by the City of Ottawa, we 
recommend that only non-combustion related resources be considered. Although, combustion 
generation can in theory employ a carbon neutral or negative fuel, the amount of such fuels 
available is limited and our modeling indicated that there will be heavy demands upon them 
for building heating.  

• The IESO’s planning should consider a prospective level of attrition on projects and work this 
into their planning. As such, and in consideration of increasing demand, it may be prudent to 
run a quick procurement of some renewable resources, for example East and West of FETT. 
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• Co-ordination with LDC is encouraged so as to address both local system and bulk system 
needs.  

• Ottawa is aware of resources which could potentially use a brownfield site and could help 
support a district energy system. Would there be consideration to awarding points for such 
secondary benefits (and perhaps others which might be identified by others)?  

• As the City of Ottawa’s Energy Evolution program requires that our community eventually be 
served with zero emission electricity, we request that the environmental attributes of 
resources not be traded away from the Ontario electricity system.  

• Using ZOOM as the meeting platform would allow for meeting comments to be directed 
(exclusively) to a moderator. 
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